From: <u>Murray, Jacob</u>
To: <u>Mills, Alberta E.</u>

Subject: FW: Tile Council of North America Meeting Request w/ Commissioner Boyle

Date: Wednesday, October 30, 2024 11:00:33 AM **Attachments:** TCNA Comments in Response to NFSI Petition.pdf

Hi Alberta,

TCNA sent this email with the attached comments to Commissioner Boyle. I am forwarding these to you in case they should be added to the record.

Jacob Murray

Administrative Officer
Office of the Executive Director
U.S. Consumer Product Safety Commission

From: Hinson, Connor < Connor. Hinson@btlaw.com>

Sent: Wednesday, October 30, 2024 9:48 AM **To:** Murray, Jacob <JSmurray@cpsc.gov> **Cc:** Boyle, Mary <MBoyle@cpsc.gov>

Subject: RE: Tile Council of North America Meeting Request w/ Commissioner Boyle

Hey Jacob,

Appreciate your help in scheduling this meeting with the Commissioner.

Regrettably, we would respectfully request to cancel this meeting and give Commissioner Boyle some time back in his schedule.

Due to the CPSC staff briefing package circulated last Friday regarding this issue and the subsequent ballot vote that is due today, I am attaching the Tile Council of North America's brief on their opposition to the proposed rule.

While the full rationale can be found in the document, I wanted to highlight that TCNA strongly opposes the petition by the NFSI for the CPSC to require flooring, footwear, and floor cleaner manufacturers and retailers to label their products with inapplicable and misleading testing information. Petitioner submitted essentially the same request in 2015 and 2018, albeit without requests concerning footwear and floor cleaners in the current petition. TCNA believes the 2023 submission follows the same pattern as the petitioner's 2018 and 2015 submissions. While still failing to address the commission's concerns, the petitioner again seeks to institute requirements for flooring.

Thank you again!

Best,

Connor

From: Hinson, Connor

Sent: Friday, October 25, 2024 10:56 AM **To:** Murray, Jacob < <u>JSmurray@cpsc.gov</u>>

Cc: Spooner, David <<u>David.Spooner@btlaw.com</u>>; Ziegman, Matthew

<matthew.ziegman@btlaw.com>

Subject: RE: Tile Council of North America Meeting Request w/ Commissioner Boyle

Hey Jacob,

Thanks for your patience!

Attendees below and good copy on the security process.

- 1. Eric Astrachan, Executive Director, Tile Council of North America
- 2. Grant Davidson, Standards Development Engineer, Tile Council of North America
- 3. David Spooner, Partner, Barnes & Thornburg LLP
- 4. Matt Ziegman, Federal Relations Policy Advisor, Barnes & Thornburg LLP

Please let me know if there are any further questions to help facilitate this meeting.

Best,

Connor

From: Murray, Jacob < <u>JSmurray@cpsc.gov</u>>
Sent: Tuesday, October 15, 2024 2:52 PM

To: Hinson, Connor < Connor.Hinson@btlaw.com>

Cc: Spooner, David <<u>David.Spooner@btlaw.com</u>>; Ziegman, Matthew

<matthew.ziegman@btlaw.com>

Subject: [EXTERNAL] RE: Tile Council of North America Meeting Request w/ Commissioner Boyle

Caution: This email originated from outside the Firm.

Great, I will reserve that timeslot on Commissioner Boyle's schedule. Would you be able to provide the names and titles for all participants that will be attending? We would like to include this information in our public notice. Additionally, I would like to enter the names of all attendees into our visitor registration system so our security will be aware of your arrival. I have included building entry details below.

Location:

Bethesda Towers 4330 East West Highway, Bethesda, MD 20814 North Tower – Room 725

- 1. There is an independent parking garage underneath the building.
- 2. Once you have arrived, please proceed to the fourth-floor guard's desk next to the elevator bank.
- 3. You will need to present photo ID as you sign in at the guard's desk.
- 4. I will then escort you from the guard's desk to the meeting.

Please let me know if you have any questions,

Thank you,

Jacob Murray

Administrative Officer
Office of the Executive Director
U.S. Consumer Product Safety Commission

From: Hinson, Connor < Connor.Hinson@btlaw.com>

Sent: Monday, October 14, 2024 11:26 AM **To:** Murray, Jacob < <u>JSmurray@cpsc.gov</u>>

Cc: Spooner, David <<u>David.Spooner@btlaw.com</u>>; Ziegman, Matthew

<matthew.ziegman@btlaw.com>

Subject: RE: Tile Council of North America Meeting Request w/ Commissioner Boyle

Hey Jacob,

Thanks!

1:30 on Tuesday, November 12 works well for us. We appreciate the Commissioner making himself available.

Understood on the public piece.

Standing by for any follow on instructions needed to gain access on November 12.

Best,

Connor

From: Murray, Jacob < <u>ISmurray@cpsc.gov</u>>
Sent: Friday, October 11, 2024 2:47 PM

To: Hinson, Connor < Connor.Hinson@btlaw.com>

Cc: Spooner, David < <u>David.Spooner@btlaw.com</u>>; Ziegman, Matthew

<matthew.ziegman@btlaw.com>

Subject: [EXTERNAL] RE: Tile Council of North America Meeting Request w/ Commissioner Boyle

Caution: This email originated from outside the Firm.

Dear Mr. Hinson.

Eva informed me that you would like to meet with Commissioner Boyle in person the week of November 11. There is availability for a 30-minute meeting in person on Tuesday, November 12 in the early afternoon. Would a 1:30 – 2:00pm meeting work for you? Additionally, I will note that it is our common practice to hold these meetings open to the public.

Thank you,

Jacob Murray

Administrative Officer
Office of the Executive Director
U.S. Consumer Product Safety Commission

From: Murray, Jacob

Sent: Thursday, September 26, 2024 3:27 PM

To: Connor.Hinson@btlaw.com

Cc: David.Spooner@btlaw.com; matthew.ziegman@btlaw.com

Subject: Tile Council of North America Meeting Request w/ Commissioner Boyle

Dear Mr. Hinson.

Thank you for your meeting request. Unfortunately, Commissioner Boyle will be unavailable to meet on 10/3 or 10/4. There is some availability the following week. Would you be interested in a virtual meeting the afternoon of Wednesday, 10/9?

Thank you,

Jacob Murray

Administrative Officer
Office of the Executive Director
U.S. Consumer Product Safety Commission

*****!!! Unless otherwise stated, any views or opinions expressed in this e-mail (and any attachments) are solely those of the author and do not necessarily represent those of the U.S. Consumer Product Safety Commission. Copies of product recall and product safety information can be sent to you automatically via Internet e-mail, as they are released by CPSC. To subscribe or unsubscribe to this service go to the following web page: http://www.cpsc.gov/en/Newsroom/Subscribe *****!!!

CONFIDENTIALITY NOTICE: This email and any attachments are for the exclusive and confidential use of the intended recipient. If you are not the intended recipient, please do not read, distribute or take action in reliance upon this message. If you have received this in error, please notify us immediately by return email and promptly delete this message and its attachments from your computer system. We do not waive attorney-client or work product privilege by the transmission of this message.

CONFIDENTIALITY NOTICE: This email and any attachments are for the exclusive and confidential use of the intended recipient. If you are not the intended recipient, please do not read, distribute or take action in reliance upon this message. If you have received this in error, please notify us immediately by return email and promptly delete this message and its attachments from your computer system. We do not waive attorney-client or work product privilege by the transmission of this message.